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Tartu Observatory and Estonian Literature Museum are planning an international colloquium “Cultural context in archaeoastronomical monuments and echoes of catastrophic cosmic events reflected in culture” which takes place August 27–31, 2002 in Tartu, Estonia. The colloquium will be convened and carried out as the annual meeting of the European Society for Astronomy in Culture (SEAC)

SEAC was formally founded in Strasbourg, France in 1992 and since then it acts as an umbrella organization coordinating research activities in the field of archaeoastronomy and ethnoastronomy in Europe and beyond conducted by astronomers, archeologists, ethnographers, historians, philosophers and the representatives of other scientific disciplines.  Thus it is a genuinely interdisciplinary research. Archaeoastronomy regards the sky with all its luminaries as a cultural resource and thereby it covers a vast area of studies including 

a) ancient monuments, burials, sanctuaries, petroglyphs, settlements etc and their possible alignments with cardinal directions in the sky during the summer and winter solstices, equinoxes, 

b) origin and evolution of calendars, calendaric systems, chronology of historic events with cosmic context in their multifold relations with socioeconomic systems, religion and philosophy, 

c) the  origin and etymology of  the names of stellar constellations  in different cultures,  

d) the cosmic aspects of world outlook  of various nations,  their reflection in myths and legends. 

Ethnoastronomy as a sister branch of archaeoastronomy concentrates preferentially on the national cultural resources, compilation of folklore materials, primitive beliefs, ritual practices etc. for specific cultures and nations, their linguistic and etymological in-depth analysis trying to retrieve archeaoastronomical context from them.

The conference includes a varied cultural programme with exhibitions, a concert, etc. It will be followed by a 2-day excursion visiting Kaali meteorite crater and archeological sites in Saaremaa, beautiful island in Western Estonia.

This is the first circular letter for preliminary registration. We kindly ask you to send the presentation proposal and fill in the registration form enclosed by February 01, 2002 and send it either by email or regular post. The second circular letter concerning the theses of the papers will be sent only to those replying in time. Do not hesitate to turn to our secretaries, Kairika Kärsna and Maris Kuperjanov (seac@haldjas.folklore.ee), for advice with any possible problems or proposals. 

NB! All the information and news concerning the conference will be available at the official webpage of the SEAC 2002 Colloquium http://haldjas.folklore.ee/SEAC
Yours Sincerely,

Mare Kõiva

Izold Pustõlnik

